August 24, 2018

Subject: El Camino Real School: Interim Campus for Meadow Park Elementary School

Dear Neighbor:

On August 23, the Irvine Unified School District (IUSD) students returned to school. As you may be aware, from previous IUSD communications, due to extensive Measure E modernization work at Meadow Park Elementary School, students will be temporarily relocated to El Camino Real School for the 2018-19 school year. In an effort to minimize traffic on surrounding neighborhood streets, IUSD is providing busing for Meadow Park students. In addition, we have expanded the school parking lot to reduce the number of staff and parent cars parked on the street during regular school hours.

To further support traffic safety, the Irvine Police Department will increase patrols in the area during drop off and pick-up times to help ensure vehicles, pedestrians and bicyclists follow traffic and safety rules. IUSD would also like to take this opportunity to remind our neighbors to look for students around campus and crossing neighborhood streets. As we often tell our families, students are not always looking for you, so please be on the lookout for them and drive slowly in school zones.

IUSD and Meadow Park Elementary School are committed to being good neighbors. If you have concerns related to the school, please contact Principal Thomas Potwora directly at 949-936-5900. For ongoing Measure E updates related to Meadow Park and activities at El Camino Real, as the temporary school site, please visit iusd.org/MeasureEmp or email MeasureE@iusd.org.

Sincerely,

Kelvin Okino

Executive Director, Facilities and Construction

Irvine Unified School District